No. 302/2021/AA0 Union matters/PACE /967016
Government of India
Ministry of Communications,
Department of Posts,
Dak Bhawan, PA Wing, New Delhi 110001

Dated23:09.2022
To,

Sh. A K Shandilya
General Secretary
Bharatiya Postal Accounts Offices Employees Association, New Delhi

Sub:- Restoration of SCF quota in AAO promotion and withholding of results of AAO
LDCE-2022-reg..

I am directed to invite your kind attention to letters on the subject dated
29.08.2022 & 14.09.2022 addressed to Secretary(Posts) & Member (F), DCC and
Hon’ble MoC respectively.

In this regard this is to intimate that, all the issues raised were already
examined while framing the AAO Recruitment Rules- 2018. The same were finalised
and notified only after due consultation/approval of Department of Legal Affairs,
Department of Personnel & Training and Union Public Service Commission. The AAO
LDCE-2022 was conducted as per AAO Recruitment Rules- 2018,

In view of the above your request for withholding of results of AAO LDCE
2022 based on the grounds mentioned therein is not tenable.

=
This issues with the approval of Competent Authority. %@Q@
Q@

Director(PA-Admin)



